MAXWELL BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
PUBLIC HEARING

May 11, 2021 AT 6:30 PM

AT CITY HALL, 107 MAIN STREET, MAXWELL, IOWA

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Greg Cory. 

2. Roll call was answered by Pat Meade, Tanner Schrock, Tyler Dubay, Shelly Balke and Greg Cory. Visitors in attendance were Tim Peters and Dennis Hennick. 
3. Dubay made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Meade seconded. 5 ayes.       

4. A motion to approve the April 27, 2021 minutes was moved by Balke, with corrections stated, seconded by Cory, and passed 4 ayes.  Dubay abstained. 
5.  Dennis Hennick at 521 1st Street is requesting a variance to build a detached garage of 1,200 square feet (30x40). -   Fifteen letters were mailed to residents living within the 200 feet variance request.  Only two residents responded, and both were in support of the building. Tim Peters asked about an explanation of the 15% limitation factor. Cory explained the history over the years how the percentage was passed. Discussion was also held on understanding the current code.  Peters feels there is to much inconsistency going on within the city.  Hennick had called Safe Building a month prior asking if a 30x40 garage would fit and meet the Maxwell Ordinance.  Instead of using the Maxwell ordinance of 15% it was figured by 30% by mistake, and he was told yes.  So Hennick went ahead and ordered his building without first sending in a permit.  When the permit was sent in, it was denied since his plans call for a 20% coverage.  Cory motioned to allow a special exception due to the likeness and how it simulates the building at 505 1st Street and also due to the circumstances with Safe Building.  Balke seconded the motion and passed 5 ayes. 
6. A motion to adjourn at 7:15 p.m. was moved by Cory, seconded by Dubay, and passed 5 ayes. 
Attest:  _______________________, Clerk      __________________________, Chair

 
    Dee Gibbs                                                Greg Cory
